1994 National Avian-Wind Power Planning Meeting Proceedings


AVIAN MORTALITY AT WIND PLANTS: 
PAST AND ONGOING RESEARCH
Boeing/PG&E MOD-2 Wind Turbine, California
Approximately five years later, bird movements and collision mortality were studied as part of Pacific Gas and Electric Company's performance monitoring program for a 350 ft Boeing MOD-2 wind turbine and associated meteorological tower located on the western edge of the Suisun Marsh just south of Cordelia, Solano County, California (Byrne 1983, 1985). Both raptor and waterfowl movements were monitored prior to construction. Nocturnal migration over the site was monitored during the fall of 1982 and the spring of 1983 using a portable ceilometer and image intensifier system. Dead bird searches were conducted five days a week during nocturnal migration monitoring and once a week thereafter. Weather data were gathered to examine relationships between migration intensity and weather conditions. Findings indicated relatively low rates of waterfowl movements and nocturnal songbird migration over the wind turbine site. Raptor activity in the area was moderate to high. Migration rates were considerable lower than those recorded in the eastern United States. During the year of mortality monitoring (1 Sep 1982—31 Aug 1993), seven dead birds were found: one was observed to have collided with the rotor (an American Kestrel), four more were thought to have collided with the wind turbine, and two were thought to have collided with guy lines or the meteorological tower. The mortality adjusted for scavenger removal and detectability suggests an actual mortality during the study as high as 54 birds.
Comments by Mark Duchamp: this is for a single wind turbine. If we extrapolated this figure to 1,000,000 wind turbines worldwide (which is what the wind industry is aiming at - in a first stage) that would be 54 million birds a year. 

It is only a very rough extrapolation, with no scientific value. But it has the merit of providing an order of magnitude. 

